
Friends of Westminster Park
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday 27th November 2019 at 8.00pm 

at Westminster Park Community Centre.

Present:  
Steve Telford (Chairman), Sue Britton (Secretary), Jenny Stokes (Treasurer), 

Martin 
Amesbury (WP Bowls),  Trevor Farrell (Hough Green RA), Maurice Terry 

(Curzon Park RA), Mary & Dick Pole, Eileen Brennan (WP Walkers), Gill & David 

Guyton 
(Chester Croquet Club), Sandra Magilton (WPRA), Peter Cocker,      

Jennifer Crew, Nicky Crane (WP Dog Walkers), Jenny Szczyglowska and Niall & 

AnneMarie MacFadyen 



Rob Jones, Andy James & Rebecca Irving (CWaC)
1.
Welcome by the Chairman

Apologies received from:  Cllrs Neil Sullivan & Razia Daniels, Margaret & David Hopkins,  
Peter Burke (WP Footballers) and Richard Short.  The Councillors sent their apologies, 
declining to attend so that CWaC representatives could be present – there is a restriction 
during the run-up to the 
election.

2.
Minutes of the 2018 AGM were accepted as an accurate record.
3. 
Chairman's Report

POSITIVES:   
· Regular quarterly meetings with Andy James plus a few extras with updates in between.  Minutes of these meetings are shared with the FoWP committee.
· Volunteering:  two volunteer days were held with the Januay event being particularly successful and focusing on the Lache Lane entrance.  Thanks to a small group who has subsequently tidied the flowerbed again in recent weeks.  The second day concentrated on the area at the back of the car park by the old putting green.       Volunteers also helped to clear the coppiced hedge alongside the tennis courts.  This work proved rather too strenuous for those that turned up.  Large branches were dragged to bare areas alongside the golf course with others being taken to the safe dog walking area.
· Lighting in the park is now working with the lighting team putting the park on their regular maintenance schedule.
· Croquet lawns are recovering.  The Club undertook some autumn maintenance itself last year but there has been a more consistent approach this year from CWaC.  The watering system is now fully operational and has a self timer and a breaker switch, so it should be more     reliable.
· Pot holes in the car park have been filled during the last week.
· Waste bins were also replaced this week, so there is uniformity across the park .

NEGATIVES:
· Maintenance standards have been variable and generally unsatisfactory with grass growing too long in some areas and ad hoc grass cutting.  This is the responsibility of the Operations Team.  From spring 2020 there will be a Work Zone system in operation which should improve the scheduling of the required activities.  Teams will factor in weather and will be in the same place at the same time, so hopefully all areas (regardless of machinery) will be cut at the same time.  There will be an on-line feedback system which can be used by interested parties.
· Hedge cutting has been an issue for some time and the main hedges hve not been cut for three years.  A consultation process is planned to agree an appropriate trimmed height but this will also be determined by cost.  The greater the height reduction, the higher the cost.  CWaC should make a recommendation.  Hedges have grown significantly (more than doubled in height) in the last 20 years and are no longer cut regularly.  Previously some hedges were cut both sides as well as the top.  It is very difficult for home owners to manage 'their' side of the hedges when height is 30ft.  Jenny Szczyglowska made a specific enquiry regarding the laurel near 121 and 123 Hough Green.  Rob Jones will speak to the Operations Team to find out why hedge cutting stopped.  A couple of volunteers offered to help as they have training in the use of heavy duty chainsaws through volunteering with the National Trust.
· Cafe block:  There has been continuing deterioration in the general fabric of the building and there are items on the repair list for 2-3 years which have still not been addressed.  This is the responsibility of Property Services.  These issues have been raised regularly over the last several years and some small jobs have been underdone.  Undertakings have been given, most recently in May, that a full review of the renovation or replacement of the cafe block would be initiated but so far there has been no indication of any action or progress.  However there has been a lack of progress.  Rob Jones said there will be a meeting in January 2020 to discuss aspirations for the building.  Those attending would include CWaC Localities and Property Services teams, Cllrs Sulllivan and Daniels and FoWP representatives.  Funds are available from the WRD section 106 and the park has been identified as an interested party.  CWaC representatives indicated that there had already been some internal discussions on this topic.
· Safe dog walking area – Rebecca Irving identified funds for fencing and gate leading to the safe dog walking area, but the process has been slow due to 8 signatories being required.  There was then a shortfall and the application had to be resubmitted but £9,000 has been approved for fencing and a gate.  Once signed off, the order will be placed and the work should be carried out very soon. Andy James advised that hawthorn hedging will be used to supplement the hedging around the safe area.  It was agreed that one of the lessons learned from this experience is that CWaC have a major issue with internal processes.  Rob Jones will provide bullet points on these issues for subsequent discussion with Cllrs Sullivan and Daniels.
· Bowling greens have not had the benefit of extra maintenance work and the standard over the last two years has deteriorated.  Martin Amesbury commented that a 3-gang mower was being used rather than the one used for the cricket square.       Various other issues were highlighted but the new maintenance regime has started and this should bring improvement for next season.  The same team manage all the greens in Chester.  The bowlers are also prepared to be more proactive.  CWaC will provide a standard (to be finalised) and then individuals can enhance.                  
· Fairground attraction was put on hold this year.  Despite last year's success, Rob Jones explained it had been a trial only and he had been unable to get permission for this year as it is necessary to agree an overall CWaC policy first.  The Greenspace Strategy will be available in March/ April 2020 and this will identify needs for parks/ open spaces which want to host events such as fairground attractions.  The process has to be transparent as other companies want to be included so someone then has to manage procurement.  There will be a further consultation with Friends Groups and Open Spaces.  Rob Jones will share the link for the 'Play Your Part' consultation which closes on 5th December 2019.  This will allow FoWP members to provide comments which will be used in the development of relevant CWaC strategies.
· Broken wall at the front of the park has been fixed several times.  Another repair is imminent but then bollards will be installed to protect the walls.
· Locking of park gates:  there was a full discussion on the issues for Golfstorehouse and the CWaC 6-month consultation period which resulted in the decision not to lock the gates.  Over the summer, Cllr Sullivan conduced a regular survey for 5-6 weeks monitoring the park daily at 6am and 11pm but detected no significant issues.  FoWP had offered to fund the locking of the gates for a trial period of 2 months but this coincided with the CWaC consultation period, so couldn't happen.  CWaC have a policy to not lock park gates and there is no budget to provide such a service.  However, now that the 6-month monitoring period is over,  Rob Jones is agreeable to discussing options with FoWP if there are volunteers or FoWP funding.  There was a suggestion that the main park gates are locked to deter traffic but pedestrian gates are left open.  Golfstorehouse representatives were not at the meeting, so it was agreed that FoWP would discuss at the next committee meeting.

4.
Treasurer's Report

The audited accounts were circulated.  


Jenny reported little activity on the accounts during the year.  


£487 received from membership.  


Healthy balance which currently stands at £2635.

5.
Election of Committee & Officers 

No proposals for the Committee have been received, so officers will remain as 


previously:


Chairman – Steve Telford


Secretary – Sue Britton


Treasurer – Jenny Stokes


Representatives from user groups in the park and local residents associations form the 
Committee.
6.
Any Other Business
· Nicky Crane referred to the water leak by the play area.  This is the responsbility of Welsh Water as it is their drain.

· The gym equipment is inspected fortnightly but needs some attention.  Rob Jones agreed to speak to the inspector to ascertain what maintenance is taking place.

· Dick Pole asked about the lighting policy for the park as the Lache Lane entrance is in 
darkness.  There are three areas:  the floodlights, the car park lights and the grassed area opposite the cafe leading to the toddler play area.  FoWP had previously looked at applying for funding for lighting to Lache Lane but the cost was prohibitive.


· Rob Jones mentioned the Parks Management Plan and aspirations for the park which is a Green Flag site.  It needs a robust management plan that that is currently being reworked and will be shared with FoWP for comment in due course.  

· There was some further discussion on volunteering.  Volunteer Days  have been successful and are viewed positively by CWaC.  It was confirmed that small groups can work on their own in the park but FoWP should obtain its own public liability insurance (which could be funded through an application to the Councillors Members budget or directly by FoWP).  Neil McFadyen and Dick Pole both offered to help with fencing, cutting hedges or anything else – both regularly volunteer with the National Trust carrying out similar work.

· Martin Amsbury mentioned the uneven footpaths and no lighting towards Lache Lane were a health & safety risk. Rob Jones stated that he is applying for £65,000 to resurface paths in the park.

· There is a Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) of £6m from the Wrexham Road Development and it would be good to ensure that funds are kept locally as they are available for projects throughout Cheshire.

· Peter Cocker enquired about CCTV.  Steve advised that he had failed to get any company to provide a specification which could be used.  There was a suggestion to            approach our PCSO or local police officer for advice.

Steve closed the meeting at 22.10 and thanked everyone for their attendance at what was a lively session.  

Sue Britton

Secretary FoWP

28th November 2019

